
 
 
 
 

 
 

17.9.21 
 
Dear Parents, 
 
We have completed another full week of September and what a wonderful week it was. It is 
great to witness how our children adapt so well to school life and endeavour to give of their very 
best, as the situation continues to evolve and change daily with the ongoing Covid pandemic. 
 
I would like to express my deepest gratitude to you our parents who continue to be ever vigilant 
regarding positive cases that have been reported. As you are aware we have issued, as advised 
correspondence to class groups informing them of positive cases.  We understand the PHA 
should be in contact informing those who are considered close contacts. As you await to be 
contacted we are very grateful to everyone who has proceeded with caution, ensuring your 
children have taken PCR tests, to ensure the safety and wellbeing of our entire school 
community. 
 
 

Poyntzpass Celebrates Rory Best 

 
 

We are delighted to announce on Saturday 25th September the pupils from P6 and P7 are invited 
to take part singing Ireland’s Call as part of the daily celebrations. We are scheduled to perform 
this song in conjunction with Poyntzpass P.S. at 4.15p.m. All pupils will wear their full uniform 
and meet prior to this time at 3.55p.m. 
 
 
 
 

   Weekly News Update 



 
 

We are also calling on previous P7 pupils (current first year pupils) from last year and our 
current pupils in P6 and P7 to play in the game of two halves. The training commences again 
this evening (Friday 17.9.21). Training commences 5.00-6.00p.m at Redmond O’Hanlon’s. 

 
After School Rugby 

 
It was wonderful to see our After school Rugby take place yesterday and see our pupils engage in 
this session. Our Rugby coach Rob Rossiter is providing the training sessions with our pupils who 
were very impressive indeed. If you want to find out more about our coach, please visit Cubz 
facebook page@RugbyCubzNI.  
They provide tailored coaching for children aged 3-14. 
 

 
 
 
 

Wishing you all a peaceful weekend break. 
 
C. Wadsworth and Staff of St. Joseph and St. James’s P.S. 
 


